
The mood amongst Wokingham
Conservatives

Mrs May is consulting the party and the wider electorate about her Withdrawal
Agreement. I have been taking soundings for some time, ever since the
Chequers climb downs exploded into the media. On Friday I had the opportunity
to sound out 100 Conservatives at a party lunch, on top of the many
conversations, emails and comments I have received in recent weeks.

The opposition to the Withdrawal Agreement is very strong, and there is
overwhelming support for the stance I am taking in proposing to vote against
the Agreement. Very few party members believe this is the best we could do,
and a majority of enthusiastic leavers think leaving without an Agreement
will be considerably better. The minority in the local party that regret the
decision of the referendum are also against this Withdrawal Agreement, but
want a return to negotiations or a delay in the Article 50 process following
the vote against the Agreement.

Opinion on Mrs May herself has been more mixed, but recently the majority has
moved against her continuing in office. There is a general feeling that she
should not continue if the Agreement is voted down, a mood I have voiced in
interviews. I would assume she would want to resign if her Agreement is
defeated by a substantial margin. Were she not to I expect more MPs would
send in letters requiring a vote on her continued leadership. I have urged
her not to proceed with the Agreement in the interest of the nation, the
party and her own future. I did not vote for Mrs May to be the Leader of the
Conservative party and do not support the course she is taking.
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